
seven fairy godmothers!  They’re 

all trapped there by an earlier 

spell that Vilenity cast on them, 

and now Snow is stuck in the 

cottage with them.   

The bumbling godmothers 

manage to spring Snow by 

switching her with Sleeping 

Beauty.   

By the end, the two fairy tales 

combine to defeat Vilenity so all 

can live happily-ever-after. 

H.E.B.’s ANNUAL SPRING 

PLAY           

Tuesday, & Wednesday  

April 4th  & April 5th 

12:30 pm & 7:00 pm 

Thursday, April 6th 

9:30 am 

Lyle Victor Albert Centre 
 

 

 

Get your tickets today!   $8/ticket 

 Online through CashOnline 

 At the door on performance day 
 

Snow OFF-White?!  Well, this 

Snow White still has a good 

heart, but she’s an ungraceful, 

r o u g h - a r o u n d - t h e - e d g e s 

tomboy.  Still, she wants to 

please her father, the king, when 

he returns with Vilenity, his bride

-to-be. Unknown to Snow, her 

future stepmother is a witch with 

designs on the kingdom.   

When the Magic Mirror reveals 

to the witch that Snow will 

inherit the kingdom, Vilenity 

sends her henchmen to do Snow 

in.  Of course, Snow escapes, 

seeking refuge at a cottage with 

SCHOOL COUNCIL UPDATE 

Submitted by Lorne Kaban, School 

Council Chair 

The HEB School Council has again 

been busy working in our advisory 

c a p a c i t y  w i t h  t h e  S c ho o l 

Administration.  Some of the topics 

that we have had the opportunity to 

discuss have included the HEB 

School Education Plan, Grade 8 

Farewell, Student Awards 

P r o g r a m ,  S t u d e n t - L e d 

Conferences and the review of 

the School Allocated Funds 

Review 2016-2017 which is 

mandated by the Provincial 

School Act.  We have also been 

able to collaborate with the 

School Administration on the 

parent presentation by Frisbee 

Rob on Cyber Awareness and 

the upcoming Google Docs 

training session for parents 

on April 24, 2017 at 7:00 pm.  

Hope to see you at this session 

or the May School Council. 

FaceBook: HEB School 

Twitter: @hebschool 

In the Spotlight... 
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Phone: 780.826-3323        Fax: 780.826-2464 

E-mail: heb@nlsd.ab.ca     Website: hebschool.ca 

H.E.Bourgoin Middle School 

4313-39 Street 

Bonnyville, AB   T9N 2R1 

S C H O O L  

C O U N C I L  

Our SIXTH meeting of  

2016-2017 will be on 

MONDAY, May 15 

7:00 pm                                                                                                                                         

Please contact our School 

Council Chair, Mr. Lorne 

Kaban, TWO WEEKS prior 

to meeting date to add to 

our agenda: 

dlkaban@hotmail.com 

Visit our FaceBook 

page for  an updated 

list of  Agenda  items. 

 

2016-2017 
Standing Agenda Items 
 

 

April (discussed at the May 

meeting) 

 How H.E.B. prepares  

class lists 

 Review of H.E.B.’s student 

behavior expectations 

 

May 

 School Council Year 

Plans/Goals 

 Review of Policy 17: 

School Fees 

 

 

The MAY School Council 

meeting follows H.E.B.’s 

Parent  Fundraising 

Committee meeting from 

6:30-7:00 pm.  

ALL PARENTS ARE 

WELCOME! 

 

The Duclos-HEB Support 

Group Foundation is a group 

of parents who lead and 

support fundraising events at 

HEB to fund resources, 

technology and activities that  

benefit H.E.B. School and 

students.   

 

Join the Fundraising 

Committee at their next 1/2 

hour meeting  prior to the 

GOOGLE CLASSROOM  

WORKSHOP for 

PARENTS on Monday, 

April 24th. 

“GOOGLE CLASSROOM” 

WORKSHOP for parents  

Monday, April 24  -  7:00 pm 

Join us on MONDAY, APRIL 

24 at 7:00 pm in our library to 

learn more about Google 

Classroom led by Mrs. Carly 

Johnson, Educational Technology 

Lead Teacher with the division. 

Now that Northern Lights Public 

Schools has moved to using 

Google Apps with our students, 

as a parent, you may be feeling 

that it is difficult to keep up with 

your child and help him/her out.   

H. E. B. School welcomes its 

parents to attend our Google 

workshop to ga in some 

knowledge about this Chrome 

Web Browser, Google Apps for 

Education, and how to view 

work that your child is doing in 

each of  his /her Google 

Classrooms.   

We will be offering two - 45  

minute sessions.   

Session #1: is for beginners who 

may not have prior knowledge of 

Google Apps (7:00-7:45 pm) 

Session #2 is for parents who 

have a basic understanding, yet 

want to be introduced to some 

of the changes in the past year, as 

well as give you a sneak peak into 

what you may see in the near 

future (7:45-8:30 pm) 



P A G E  2  

Participating in a 

broad program of 

studies including 

fine arts, career, 

technology, and 

health and 

physical 

education. 

Caring and           

Respecting Others 

Student Learning Opportunities 

Student Achievement  

Safe and Caring  

Supporting our Local 

KIDSPORT Fundraiser 

Written by students in 6W & 

‘Take Action’ option class 

On February 15 at our school-

wide assembly, our “Take 

Action” class shared the 

exciting news of a local 

fundraiser taking place to help 

our local athletes. 

As many of you may know, Kid 

Sport ran out of money. Kid 

Spo r t  i s  a  non -prof i t 

organization to assist children 

financially so they can play 

extra-curricular sports. To 

help raise money for Kid Sport, 

the grade 5/6 Take Action class 

-  along with local resident 

Curtis Hargrove -  encouraged 

H.E. Bourgoin students to 

participate in the Curtis 

Hargrove 24-hour run that 

took place at the C2 on Friday, 

March 3. Curtis is  known as 

the “Cold Lake Runner,” and 

has been raising money since he was 15 

years old. 

While Curtis ran for 24 hours straight 

to help Kid Sport raise money, H.E.B. 

students  ran/walked alongside of him 

for 24 minutes that morning. When 

students were asked what their 

favourite part of the run was Morgan 

from 6W was quoted, “I enjoyed 

runn ing  a longs ide Curt i s and 

supporting him on his long run,” and 

Kall i responded with, “I liked 

challenging myself to see how many 

laps I could run.” 

H.E.B school would like to thank all 

students and staff that took part in this 

community event. Approximately 200 

people took part from our school and 

about $1,140.00 was raised. Curtis 

spoke with one of our grade six 

students on the run and said that he 

enjoyed having children alongside him 

as it boosted his confidence while 

running. Way to go H.E.B Bears! 

  The link to the Parent Portal 

can be found on our school 

website under the “Parents” 

tab.  

 

On your smart phone, you can 

d o w n l o a d  t h e  f r e e 

PowerSchool APP and access 

all the same features as the 

d e s k t o p  w e b  p o r t a l .  

PowerSchool is an invaluable 

tool that will help you keep up 

to date on your child’s 

academics and attendance.   

PowerSchool — Keeping 

you informed and updated 

of your child’s academic 

progress in school 

Parents, did you know you can 

keep updated regularly on your 

ch i ld ’ s  a t tendance and 

academic progress?  Through 

the PowerSchool Parent Portal 

you can check your child’s 

grades, attendance, and daily 

schedule, and set email 

preferences for notifications. 

 

 

testing of a working 

catapult made from 

household materials 

and a mouse trap 

car.  

The catapults were 

tested on three 

ma i n  c r i t e r i a ; 

power, accuracy 

and distance. To 

test this, students set up a 

castle of cups so they could 

aim and fire at an opposition. 

The mouse trap cars 

were more challenging 

because the students 

had to use only the 

snap of the trap to 

c r e a t e  f o r w a r d 

movement. By using  

everything they had 

learned from previous 

lessons, the students 

applied their learning and 

created a variety of working 

designs.  

Grade 8 Hands-On Science 

Submitted by Mr. Ilko 

The Grade 8's 

p u t  t h e i r 

teamwork and 

ingenuity to the 

test during the 

completion of 

the Mechanical 

Systems unit.  

T h e y  w e r e 

tasked with the creation and 

Providing ACCESSIBLE 

EFFECTIVE and          

EFFICIENT programs 

and services for students. 



Lifelong Learning 

P A G E  3  I S S U E 8  

RCMP PRESENTATIOIN 

A thank you is extended to 

Constable Smith for coordinating 

the RCMP presentation on Fentanyl 

for our grade 7 & 8 students. 

The information I remember most  

from the presentation is ... 

The facts about fentanyl and how a 

volume equal to two grains of salt 

would put half the class into overdose. 

Naloxone nasal spray; which can 

literally be a life saver. 

How lethal fentanyl can be. 

That drugs can really mess up your life 

or even end your life. 

Fentanyl it is 100 times more powerful 

than morphine 

The part of the presentation that 

had the most impact on me was… 

The video of the girl who talked about 

addictions. 

The number of deaths that are caused 

by drugs. 

When we were told there are so many 

dangerous drugs, even in Bonnyville. 

That people at a young age selling 

drugs and do not know half of the 

time what’s in it. 

How much harm it can do to your 

body and what it has done to people. 

How little fentanyl you need to 

overdose. 

When I realized how bad fentanyl is 

for your body. 

What I would tell others about this 

presentation is… 

How taking drugs can mess up your 

life and how easy it is to die from 

them. 

The smallest amount of fentanyl can 

possibly kill you. 

The information you might need to 

know if you are involved with people 

who take dangerous drugs. 

Be more aware of drugs and be smart 

about the choices of medication; be 

aware of what medications contain. 

get involved; we have a group that 

has responded and work has 

started.   

One of the priorities for the 

fundraising is to provide a class set 

of chrome books for each grade 

level.  The school currently has two 

class sets that are shared across all 

four grade levels, and while the 

teachers do an excellent job of 

sharing this resource and optimizing 

the student learning experiences, it 

could be strengthened.   

Each class set of the chrome books   

H.E.B. PARENT 

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

UNDERWAY 

Submitted by Lorne Kaban, School 

Council Chair 

After a long hiatus, the H.E.B. 

Parent Fundraising Committee is up 

and running again.  The last time 

the committee was active was for 

the construction of our school 

playground a number of years ago. 

Opportunities have been identified 

and a call was issued for parents to 

and cart costs approximately 

$12,500. Some of  the 

Foundation casino funds will be 

allocated to this project, but 

while this moves us towards 

our goal, it will not get us there.   

Our first fundraiser was the spring 

seed order and we raised about 

$650, which is a great start!  In late 

April, the next fundraiser will kick 

off and information will be 

distributed for the purchase of 

Hamel’s gift cards or meat packages 

for your May long weekend.  Just in 

time for everyone to break out the 

grill or have a wiener roast at the 

lake.  Please get involved and do 

“One of the things I liked abut student-

led was when my mom drew my 

elaborative detail monster because it 

looked funny.” Ethan Gr. 5 

“...teaching my family about the skills I 

am learning in school.” Victoria Gr. 5 

“I had a blast teaching my mom what 

we have been learning!” Taylor Gr 6. 

“My favorite part of student-led was 

playing the social Kahoot with my 

mom.” Dylan Gr 6. 

“It was fun teaching my dad a lot 

about science!” Janelle Gr. 6 

“It’s a great thing because students get 

to work on their social and leadership 

skills while showing their parents 

what they are learning.” Brandon 

Gr. 7 

“Student led is a way to be more 

of a leader and to show confidence 

in my work. It’s also a new way to 

present your work and marks and 

what I am learning instead of from 

the teacher.” Elizabeth Gr. 7 

“I really think  we should always 

do this because it’s a great way to 

show our parents what we are 

doing as a class and how we are 

doing in class.” Rocky Gr. 7 

STUDENT-LED 

CONFERENCING 

March 2nd marked 

a not her  g rea t 

evening of  students 

enhancing their 

presentation and 

leadership skills by 

s h a r i n g  t h e i r 

learning with their 

parents at student-

led conferencing.   

Here is what some students said:  

The World of Work & Citizenship 

Continuous Improvement 

 

Developing the 

attitudes and 

behaviors to be 

successful at school 

and work. 

 

Modeling the 

characteristics of  

active citizenship. 

 

 

 

 

Providing a Quality 

Learning Environment 

Demonstrating the 

knowledge, skills and 

attitudes necessary 

for lifelong learning 

what you can to 

support.   

There is always room for 

members on the 

committee, so if you are 

interested feel free to 

join us at our next 

meeting on Monday, 

April 24 from 6:30 – 7:00 

pm at H.E.B.   

Together, let’s work to 

support our children’s 

learning success. 



NEW IN THE LEARNING COMMONS 

—- ART EXHIBIT —- 

The exhibition Breaking Barriers - The Artist Inside was inspired by 

the many observations of creative pen, ink and pencil drawings that are 

done by offenders while in custody in a provincial correctional centre.  

Supported by the Department of Alberta Justice and the Solicitor 

General and organized by the Art Gallery of Alberta for the Alberta 

Foundation for the Arts Travelling Exhibition Program, the works in this 

exhibition expose the healing expressions of the circumstances that led 

someone down the path to their loss of freedom, and the observer gets 

a glimpse into the lives and journeys that led them there.  

This exhibition features artworks by Alberta First Nations artists who 

completed these pieces while in a provincial correctional centre: 

talented men and women who have struggled in life and channel their 

feelings through paintings and drawings or through poetry. Many of the 

works reflect the artists’ spiritual connection with their culture and with 

their families.  

The artists have donated their pieces for the opportunity to share their 

hearts and stories with Alberta communities. Perhaps through their art, 

understanding and insight can break the barriers that exist between 

society and The Artist Inside….  

Visit  www.youraga.ca for more information.  Thank you to the 

following sponsors who support the travelling art exhibit program: 
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EXAM BANK 

Username: nlsd 

Password: nlsd69 

 
 

 

 

HOMEWORK ROOM  

 

 

Tuesdays 

(except first Tuesday of each month) 

& 

Wednesdays  
 
 

3:30-4:30 pm 

Computer Lab 
 

 
 

Snacks Available! 

 
 

 

 

SCHOOL CASH ONLINE 

School Cash Online is an easy and 

safe way to pay for your children’s 

school fees. 
 

 

Visit http://hebschool.ca/  

 for the link or to create your       

account. 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

VOLUNTEERS 

NEEDED 

One of the most popular 

and requested program 

from our student survey 

results needs your help…   

TOAST Tuesday    

BAGELThursday    

FRUIT Friday   

Mornings                

8:00-9:00 am 

To be added to our HEB 

Breakfast Volunteers 

REMIND notice on your 

cellular device: 

Enter this number:  

(587)333-8694 

Text this message:  

@hebbreak 

This allows you to sign 

up to help whenever 

your schedule allows.  

 
 

www.edc.gov.ab.ca 

Click on ‘students’ 

or 

Click on ‘student homework help’ 

or 

Click on right hand box titled ‘Learn 

Alberta’ 

 

Username: LA41 

Password: 8088 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Grade 7 and 8 Awards Ceremony  

 

 
 

Wednesday, March 29, 2017  

 
 

 

11:30 a.m. in the gymnasium. 
 

 

 

Come out and celebrate student achievement! 


